
MCHARRYASSOCIATES 
 

February 3, 2023 

 
Attn: City of Miami Beach 
 Planning Department 

 
Re: DRB Final Submittal 

DRB23-0910 
Letter of Intent 

 Marine Patrol Facility 
 1790 Purdy Avenue 
 Miami Beach, FL 33139 
 Folio: 02-3233-012-0390 
 
  
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
 
M. C. Harry & Associates, Inc. is the Architect of Record for the planned improvements for the new 
Marine Patrol Facility at Maurice Gibb Memorial Park.  The project is not located in a Historic 
District and the existing Marine Patrol building is not designated as historic. 

 
The City intends to develop the existing Marine Patrol site to house both the Police Department and 
the Fire Department Marine Patrol units, and public uses for the adjacent Maurice Gibb Memorial 
Park.  The existing Marine Patrol building was designed in 1990 by noted Miami Beach architects 
Norman M. Giller & Associates, Inc.  The facility is currently used by the Police Department Marine 
Patrol Unit.  The existing building of approximately 2,500 SF, comprised of 1,000 SF of covered 
boat storage area and 1,500 SF of enclosed building, would be demolished completely as part of 
this project.   
 
The proposed project site area is approximately 16,500 square feet within the City owned property 
of 148,376 square feet. The Marine Patrol Facility is located between the park and public parking 
lot, and the boat launch and boat trailer parking area.  The proposed project is to be designed and 
constructed within current zoning code parameters.  No variances are requested. 
 
A separate project by the City of Miami Beach is in progress which will completely redesign the 
adjacent Maurice Gibb Memorial Park, as approved under DRB22-0805.  Landscape plans from the 
Park Project are included in this submittal for reference.  This project DRB23-0910 will coordinate 
with the park project design for a seamless transition between the two.  Construction of the park 
project will begin Spring 2023. 
 
The Marine Patrol project will not affect the amount of parking in the existing adjacent public parking 
lot or boat trailer lot.  Within the project site, new dedicated parking spaces will be provided for 
Marine Patrol staff.  The new three-story building would have an approximate overall size of 9,650 
GSF comprised of 1,500 GSF of covered boat storage area and 8,150 GSF of enclosed area.  The 
current construction cost estimate is $3.95 million.  
 
The lowest level would contain the boat storage area, a new emergency generator for the building, 
an office for the Parks Department, three (3) single occupant public restrooms for the park use, a 
public entrance point to the Marine Patrol, storage for each department’s boat equipment, and a 
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